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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

ONGERUP P&C MEETING   Our next P&C meeting will be held next Monday 

29th March, 9.00am at the school. We hope to see all parents and any interested 

community members there.   Kendall - Secretary 

COMMUNITY CENTRE AGM notice is given of the AGM of Community Cen-

tre to be held on Wed 7th April at 9.30am at the Craft Rooms. This includes all those  

interested in the Playgroup, Daycare, Art & Craft. Some of these groups arenôt very 

active lately but we still need to discuss our future plans. Contact Vicki OôNeill 

0428282 282.   

BIRTHDAYS  

MARCH  

¶ 26th Emily Jaekel 
¶ 28th Kingsley Vaux 
¶ 28th Ben Bruce 
¶ 29th Jason Brown 
¶ 30th Danielle Campbell 

APRIL  

¶ 2nd Mick Creagh 
¶ 6th Abby Duggan 
¶ 13th Alira Savage 
¶ 25th Daryl Sclater 

Please note due to Easter next week the Grapevine will be produced on Wednesday  

Taste great Southern long table lunch  

A feast for the senses sums up the 2021 Long Table 

Lunch held in Ongerup last Saturday. Chef Gord Kahle 

provided diners with four delicious courses. Starting with 

the best steak tartare we have ever eaten.  Finishing with 

a divine chocolate Marquise and roasted plums.  Gord was 

a charming host ,happy to chat to diners during service 

and pass on his passion for food. 



OCD PRESIDENTS REPORT FOR 2021  
 

 
I would like to thank everyone who has attended OCD meetings or helped with any OCD projects. I 
would like to make special mention of Roz Thompson and Sandy Vaux for continuing with their  
positions. I very much appreciate their continual support. 
I would also like to thank Alan Richardson of Cadalellup Farms and the Education Department for  
giving the OCD the opportunity to share crop part of the Gnowangerup Ag School and the generous  
financial return it produced. Last year we netted approximately $53 500. 
Hopefully, we can continue this program in years to come. 
 
I would like to also thank those who assisted in cropping Mattyôs Lakes, Afgri for seeding, Kingsley for 
the re-seeding, Travis Hawkins for spraying and also Vauxôs and McIntosh for harvesting the crop, 
Jaekels for the chaser bin, ,Geordie and Hazelwood Farms for carting the grain, TJ OôNeill for providing 
lunch and the Ongerup Farm Supplies for refreshments. 
 The Ongerup Future Fund is cropping Mattyôs Lakes this year and hopefully will produce a good result. 
 
We have finally built the two 4x2 houses. I would like to thank those who assisted especially Emily 
Jaekel for her work with the landscaping. The quality of the build is first rate, thanks to WA Country 
Builders and are a real asset to the community. Unfortunately, we have encountered some more delays 
with receiving the funds owed to us from the BBRF and I need to thank the Shire of Gnowangerup for 
providing us with a short term loan so we could complete the project. We had 3 applicants for the 2 
houses and both houses are rented out for at least the end of 2021. 
 
The two original houses on Carpenter St have been fully rented for the past year and look like being 
continuously occupied for the remainder of 2021. 
I believe that providing quality rental accommodation is one of the best ways the OCD can support the 
town and I would like to continue with seeking government assistance to build more houses or units for 
rent in town. 
 
The OCD continues to financially support Yongergnow to assist paying in wages. Yongergnow  
continues to provide a return on our investment in providing a venue for the CRC, the Library, and a 
great location to host many enjoyable events. It was unfortunate that many events where cancelled in 
2020, hopefully life will return to some sort of normal in 2021 and beyond so we can look forward  to  
enjoying the atmosphere that Yongergnow provides, especially now with the new family friendly  
playground. 
The Townscape Committee have continued with making Ongerup a more pleasant place to live with  
ongoing projects and walk trails. All your efforts are appreciated. 
 
Once again, I would like to thank everybody who have attended meetings throughout the year. The 
OCD represents the whole Ongerup Community, and it is your organisation for your benefit. The more 
people involved then the less work for each member so please lend a hand and the whole community 
will benefit. 
 
Graeme Savage 
OCD President 2021 
 




